REGULAR MEETING OF THE UNIVERSITY FACULTY SENATE

March 5, 1973

MINUTES

The regular meeting of the University Faculty Senate was called to order at 4 PM. Senators not in attendance were:

| Mary K. Carl Karen Chando Edward W. Comings William S. Gaither Reed Geiger Ray E. Keesey | James R. Krum Robert McDonough Benjamin McLuckie Kevin Mitchell Dorothy H. Moser Richard B. Murray | George Nocito Richard A. Nystrom Jon H. Olson Paul H. Sammelwitz Leon Siroto Edward A. Trabant |
|--|--|--|
| Ray E. Keesey | Richard B. Murray | Edward A. Trabant |
| Dennis Klinzing | Thomas D. Myers | J. Robert King |

The agenda was adopted by general consent, as were the minutes of the regular meeting of February 5, 1973.

The following changes in committee membership were announced:

Committee on Student Life

Resignations: Frank Scarpitti (Chairman) and James Soles Appointments: Mal Anapol (Chairman) and Albert Branca

Library Committee

Resignation: William Pulliam Appointment: Virginia Franklin

Committee on Educational Innovation and Planning

Resignation: John Wriston

Appointment: Willard A. Fletcher

Coordinating Committee on Campus Life

Resignation: Steve Skopik (Chairman)
Appointment: Gloria Hull (Chairman)

Committee on Undergraduate Admissions and Standing

Resignation: Wallace Maw

Appointment: Joseph G. DeCaroli

Promotion and Tenure Committee

Resignation: Byron Shurtleff

Appointment: Paul Catts

University Faculty Senate Minutes - March 5, 1973 Page 3

- S.B. 95 The Occupational Teacher Education option under the degree Bachelor of Science in Secondary Education, submitted by the Committee on Undergraduate Studies, was approved. (A copy of this program is available upon request from the Faculty Senate Office.)
- S.B. 96, submitted by the Committee on Undergraduate Studies relative to the University requirement of a course in the history and government of Delaware was unanimously approved and reads as follows:

"RESOLVED, that this Senate believes that the effectiveness of the teaching of the History and Government of Delaware at this University would be increased if such a course were offered on an elective basis for all undergraduates, rather than being a requirement for all undergraduates as at present; and that such a course should be a requirement for prospective elementary school teachers and secondary school social studies teachers; and that such a course should be offered as an inservice program for teachers coming to this State from other schools or colleges."

The meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM.

John S. Crawford, Secretary University Faculty Senate

JSC/dpe